
MEMORANDUM

TO: Mayor and Council

FROM: Ed Van Eenoo, Deputy Chief Financial Officer

DATE: April 21, 2015

SUBJECT: Response to Resolution Nos. 20140130 048 and 20141211 114 –
Benchmark for General Fund Services and Social Services Index

This memo is in response to two previous Council Resolutions from January 30 and
December 11, 2014, respectively. The first, Resolution No. 20140130 048, directed staff
to calculate a benchmark, “tied to the annual change in residents' income, which
measures residents' ability to pay for General Fund services.” The second, Resolution
No. 20141211 114, directed the City Manager to calculate as part of the annual budget
process, “for an annual increase to existing social service and workforce development
contracts in an amount equal to, or greater than, increases in the Consumer Price Index,
and an annual increase for the Health and Human Services Department in an amount
equal to, or greater than, the annual increase of population growth.” The following
details the calculations pursuant to the requirements of each Resolution.

The General Fund affordability benchmark for FY 2015 16 is $44.5 million. To arrive at
this amount, staff adhered to the calculation procedure outlined in the Resolution. The
five year moving average of estimated City of Austin income was calculated at 5.2%
compared to 5.1% from the prior year. One concern arose from reviewing the U.S.
Bureau of Labor Statistics data for this year. Their previous year data utilized for
calculating this benchmark was found to have been revised without notation.
Performing the same calculation based on the revised data provides a value of 6.4%.
Staff will monitor this data over the next year for any additional anomalies.

Next are the Social Services and Health and Human Services Indices. Pursuant to this
Resolution, estimates were arrived utilizing increases to the Consumer Price Index (CPI)
and population growth for Social Services contracts and Health and Human Services



Department budget, respectively. Using these metrics, the total projected cost increase
in FY 2015 16 is $1.0 million. Of this total, $0.4 million is due to a Consumer Price Index
year over year growth of 1.67% (through February 2015) at the national level and $0.6
million is from a projected population growth of 2%. The Resolution also established an
additional funding goal of $28.6 million to be implemented over a five year period,
subject to Council review and approval during the annual budget process. Achieving this
goal via an additional $5.7 million allocation annually brings the total FY 2016 fiscal
impact to $6.7 million.

The resolutions are attached for your convenience.
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